
PEEP NEWS 
It was fun to get back into the routine of preschool after having a long Christmas break. We spent the first few 

days refreshing our memories on the rules at preschool! We missed our friends and we are glad to be back 

and learning. 

With the new year, we’ve started a few new things in the classroom. Every day the kids have a question of the 

day to answer. This helps us learn more about each other. It’s fun to watch the kids start to recognize some 

words in our questions too! The older class does a morning binder each day as well. This is a chance for them 

to really practice on their names, filling out a calendar, number recognition, letter recognition, graphing the 

weather, and several other important skills. 

January is also a time we have learned about the colors in our world. It’s fun to take time to look around and 

notice all of the different colors around us.  We’ve read a lot of fun books about colors too! The preschoolers 

continue to work on following oral directions and sequencing along with name, number, and letter 

recognition. The excitement when they figure something out is priceless! 

In our Bible stories this month, we have been learning about different ways that Jesus cares for us. We were 

amazed to learn that a paralyzed man had faithful friends that lowered him through a roof to see Jesus! It was 

also neat to hear the story of the blind man. We made faces on paper plates, then made mud like Jesus did 

and wiped it on our paper plate eyes. We are very thankful to have Bill Mize come visit us on Fridays since we 

have a pastor vacancy. He taught us about prayer and how we can talk with God.  

We have been trying to stay warm with all of the snow and cold temperatures! We haven’t been able to go 

outside much so we’ve been using the Fellowship Hall to get some exercise.  We’ve also played some musical 

chairs, musical numbers, and done some action songs to get us moving. 

I appreciate all of the support I’ve received and please continue praying for our Preschool. 

 

In Christ’s Love, 

Kim Roth, Director and Teacher 

  


